Minutes of the committee meeting of Cheshire EGB held at The Laurels, Allostock on Wednesday 13th June 2007

Present:  Maggie Maguire (MM), Pat Guerin(PG), Liz Finney (LF),  Muriel Taylor (MT),  Amanda Jones (AJ),  Josie Ratter (JR) , Kate Williams (KW).

Kate Williams was formally welcomed to the committee.

	Item
	Minutes
	Action

	1
	Apologies for Absence.

Apologies were received from  Terry Madden, Jane Evison & Pennie Drummond.
	

	2
	Confirmation of the minutes of the last meeting.

The minutes were confirmed. 
	

	       3


	Matters Arising.

All will be covered in the agenda except rosettes as PD is not present. PG will ask about these.
	PG

	 4
	Treasurer’s Report. 

MT reported that the balance stands at £1,805.19. A colour printer & scanner has been purchased at a cost of £70.

The cost of the riding tights will increase with the next order as the supplier has a new batch of material.
	

	5
	Membership Secretary’s Report.

PG reported that 67 members had renewed their membership to date. Sadly there had been no new members as a result of the Equine Fair. We need to send out membership forms to non-members with their ride details.  
	

	6
	PR.

 The PR rep needs to have the cut-off dates for articles for the EGB magazine. 

Details of the Cheshire Autumn Frolic have been sent to Gallop, Equitrader, Welsh Rides, Saddle Up etc as well as the EGB magazine. AJ & TM will update the Cheshire Info leaflet by the end of the month. 

Newsletter. PD is very busy & would appreciate someone taking this over. KW offered  & the committee expressed their gratitude. KW also agreed to be the Group’s Rep.

Equine Fair. The committee had made a big effort to set up an attractive stand. There had been lots of interest on the day but no follow up.

Pony Club. KW asked JR to give a talk with Harry Ingram to the Flint & Denbigh Branch .
	AJ & TM

KW

JR

	7
	Inter Regional, Inter Group & Lindum Team Spirit.

Inter Group. The Ride Organiser (Flick Edmeston) will select teams from the entries received).

Inter Regional.  PG reported that she has almost a full team & preparations are on track. All three groups involved are happy to donate money towards team clothing.

Team Spirit. Rita Tweddle & Gaynor Jones are trying to raise a team for this. PG will ask them to put the details on the web site.
	PG

	8
	Report from the South West Ride Organisers’ Meeting.

This is a good means of giving encouragement to existing ROs & recruiting new ones. It was suggested we try to organise a social meeting with the Lancs & Derbys Groups later in the season.

Cost of PRs. It was decided to charge £8 for members & £13 for non-members in future. 
	

	9
	Forthcoming Pleasure Rides.

PG has spoken to the Goostrey organisers & preparations are going well. She will contact PD regarding rosettes.  LF will contact Steph Wagstaff-Bethell regarding the format for the Malpas entry forms so that they can be available at Goostrey. KW has a contact to plan a route & venue for a Clocaenog Ride later in the season. She hopes to have more details by the next meeting. She is also keen to run a beginning of season ride from Parc Postyn next year although parking will be limited. She will look into a venue for a Mold Ride for next season. MM may have a BHS contact in that area via their Regional Development Officer.


	PG

LF

KW

MM

	10


	Cheshire Autumn Frolic.

PG is delighted to have been offered sponsorship from Asbrook Equine Hospital by Andy Carnell. They will provide vets on both days & also awards & rosettes for Top Rider on each day & Best Condition over two days. We would like to offer other prizes in various categories such as Top Junior/Young Rider, Top Veteran, Best Turned Out, Best Pair, Farrier’s Award, Tidiest Envelope & Entry Form, etc were suggested.  Also French Formula for one class on each day.

We will ask Heather Warburton of Estate Supplies if she could donate some prizes. 
	PG

	11
	Points System for Annual Trophies. 

KW will speak to PD about this. 

Tricia Hirst (now a member of the Cheshire Group) has a trophy to donate.

.
	KW

	12
	AOB.

1. JR is giving a talk to Peak Pony Club at Somerford Park on 29th June including a demonstration of using a heart rate monitor.

2. KW suggested an end of season social meeting in the Chester area. It was suggested that we formally incorporate N. Wales into the Cheshire Group. MM will enquire about this.

3. PG will order a selection of new Group clothing to be shown at the next meeting.

4. As meetings do not finish until late & members have long distances to travel the next meeting will start at 7.30 pm.

5. The West Yorks Group is running a ride at Holmfirth on 19th August.
	JR

KW

MM



	13
	Date of next meeting.

This will be on Tuesday 7th August at The Laurels, Brick Bank Lane, Allostock at 7.30 pm.
	








